
RMarch 27, 2024 

Mr. Mark W. DeLaquil 
Baker & Hostetler, LLP 
1050 Connecticut Avenue, NW, Suite 1100 
Washington D.C.  20036 

Dear Mr. DeLaquil: 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has reviewed the August 4, 2023, petition you submitted on 
behalf of Hybar, LLC. This petition asks the EPA to reconsider its Good Neighbor Plan for the 2015 
ozone national ambient air-quality standards for Arkansas. The plan, promulgated March 15, 2023, 
established emissions-reduction requirements through federal implementation plan requirements for 
sources in 23 states under Clean Air Act section 110(a)(2)(D)(i)(I).  

After careful consideration the EPA is partially denying the petition for the reasons explained in the 
enclosure titled, “The EPA’s Basis for Partially Denying Petitions for Reconsideration of the Good 
Neighbor Plan on Grounds Related to Judicial Stays of the SIP Disapproval Action as to 12 States.” 

If you have any questions, my colleague Tom Uher in the Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards 
would be pleased to assist you and is available at uher.thomas@epa.gov or (919) 541-5534. 

Sincerely yours, 

Michael S. Regan 


